Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

June 22, 2015
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Doug Hall
Brian Lennon




Bret Garrett




Brandon Darrow
Members Absent:  Lewis Russell and Kristi Burnett  
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, Jaime Fox, and Gary Billingsley.    
The meeting was called to order at 6:03 p.m. 

Public forum:  None
Approve minutes of previous meeting:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brandon Darrow to approve the minutes of the May 18, 2015 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.

Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Bret Garrett to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Update Board Policy EIC (Local):
A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brandon Darrow to update Policy EIC (Local) to reflect additions of new courses for weight in GPA calculations.  The motion carried unanimously.

Auditor Contract:

A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Brandon Darrow to accept the bid from Arnold, Walker and Arnold for $8,035 for the 14-15 audit.  (This was an increase of $435 from last year)  The motion carried unanimously.

Elementary building update:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that J.W. Burnett had finished the soil report and sent it via e-mail on June 19, 2015.  He also advised that the Legislature had funded IFA again which might provide a bond as possible financing for building.
Possible Changes in lunch prices:
Tabled

At 6:30 p.m. the Board entered into executive session to discuss the recommendations of hiring Kori Reed, the pre-K program and hiring a possible science teacher.
At approximately 7:12 p. m. the Board returned to open session.  
A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Bret Garrett to employ a certified teacher in the three year old pre-K program for 2015-2016 and raise tuition to $400 per six weeks.  The motion carried unanimously. 
A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brian Lennon to employ Kori Reed on a one year probationary contract for the 2015 -2016 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.
A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Doug Hall to employ Jason Pugh on a one year probationary contract for the 2015-2016 school year if he was interested.  The motion carried unanimously.

Superintendent’s Report:

Mr. Johnson told the Board the audit had been closed at TEA after addressing a problem with receipts in the cafeteria.  The corrective action plan is attached.     
Principal’s report:
Ms. Irby-none   
Ms. Fox had presented the ESL report.
Board concerns: Brandon Darrow requested to brainstorm possible incentives during a budget workshop. 
At 7:34 p.m. a motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Doug Hall to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
